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Westpac New Zealand to Commission Independent Risk Reviews 
 
Westpac New Zealand Limited (“WNZL”) has today released the attached media 
statement in relation to independent reviews required by the Reserve Bank of New 
Zealand into WNZL’s risk governance and liquidity risk management. 
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WESTPAC NEW ZEALAND TO COMMISSION INDEPENDENT RISK REVIEWS 

 
The Reserve Bank of New Zealand (RBNZ) has instructed Westpac New Zealand (WNZL) to 
commission two independent reports concerning its risk governance and liquidity risk management. 
 
The first report will assess WNZL’s risk governance processes and practices applied by the WNZL 
Board and executive management. 
 
The second report relates to the effectiveness of the actions WNZL has taken to improve the 
management of liquidity risk and the associated risk culture, following previously identified breaches 
of the RBNZ’s Liquidity Policy (BS13) and potential non-compliance identified through the RBNZ’s 
liquidity thematic review. 
 
The breaches of the RBNZ’s Liquidity Policy were previously reported to the RBNZ and the Australian 
Prudential Regulation Authority (APRA) and also first disclosed in WNZL’s September 2020 Disclosure 
Statement.  On 1 December 2020 APRA announced actions it was taking against WNZL’s parent, 
Westpac Banking Corporation, as a result of these issues. 
 
RBNZ will require WNZL to hold additional liquid assets until the RBNZ is satisfied that the previously 
required remediation work has been effective. The Reserve Bank has stated that it is “confident that 
Westpac NZ’s current liquidity and funding positions are sound, and that the bank is well 
capitalised”. 
 
Westpac New Zealand acknowledges the importance of liquidity and risk governance obligations and 
will support the independent reviewers to provide the necessary reports to the Reserve Bank. WNZL 
will also act promptly on any recommendations from the reviews. 
 
WNZL has taken a number of steps to improve risk governance but recognises more work is 
required, and supports the additional oversight that the independent reports will provide. 
 
The reviews apply only to WNZL and not the governance processes of Westpac Banking Corporation 
in Australia or its New Zealand branch. 
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